You asked:

In May 2010, approximately 26% of primary schools boycotted the KS2 SATs tests due to take place that month. I am conducting analysis regarding regional variation in boycott participation.

For this reason, I am interested in the stance of the council in regard to this issue.

I am requesting:

· A copy of any written advice sent from the council (acting in its capacity as a local education authority) to primary school head teachers or board of governors in regards to participation in the boycott

· A copy of any written advice sent to head teachers/governors which discusses the possibility of head teachers being in breach of contract if they participated in the boycott

· An answer to the following questions: 

· Did the council seek to encourage schools not to participate in the boycott?

· Did the council take no stance on whether schools should participate in the boycott?

· Did the council inform head teachers that they might be in breach of contract if they participated in the boycott?

Answer: 
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

